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CALL FOR BANQUET AWARD NOMINATIONS


     


    WE NEED YOUR HELP! Each year the USCPFA presents awards at our Banquet. These awards recognize those who have done the most to promote US-China friendship and mutual understanding. The Friendship Links Award is presented to the area individual or organization that is NOT a USCPFA member and has done the most to promote US-China Friendship. Is there someone or organization you would like to nominate for an award?  Please contact Kirk at 782-0746 or kkhbravo@yahoo.com to let us know about any individual or organization in the Capital Region that has helped enhance


US-China friendship. The deadline for nominations is March 15. 


 


CALL FOR BANQUET ENTERTAINERS


     One of the favorite features of our annual banquet is the Chinese and American entertainment. We would appreciate any volunteers or suggestions you might have. Performers usually sing or play a musical instrument for five to ten minutes each. Will YOU volunteer or do you have a recommendation? Please contact Kirk at 782-0746 or kkhbravo@yahoo.com with performer information. 


 


Reserve Your Tickets: Annual Banquet To Be Held On Thursday April 14


    ANNOUNCING OUR 2011 Annual Banquet! It will be held at the Dragon Buffet  (1881 Central Ave. in Colonie) on April 14. Check-in time is 5:30 PM; we'll begin eating by 6 PM.  We hope you will mark the date on your calendar and plan to attend. It’s a real bargain! This event is still only $13 for members and $16 for non-members and includes all the food you can eat, our super raffle, Chinese and American entertainment and the honoring of this year's award winners. Make your reservation early by sending a check, made out to "USCPFA", to Nancy Meyer, 1034 Madison Ave., Troy, NY 12180. Include your name/names, address and email address. If you have any questions please contact Kirk.   








                        

















Family Fun! Annual Bowling Tournament And


Pizza Party- Sunday, March 6





    On Sunday March 6 we invite all of our members, Chinese students/ scholars and friends to participate in our annual BOWLING AND PIZZA PARTY.  We're sure you'll want to join all the fun, friendship and food for this family event. We’ll meet at DEL LANES, (Bethlehem Ct. in Elsmere- just off route 443/Delaware Ave.) at 12:30 PM. No experience is needed! Bowling is fun and we’ll be happy to teach you how to become a “pro”!  We’ll bowl two games and then enjoy fresh pizza and soda. At about 4 PM we’ll end with the awarding of special trophies to the best male, female, boy and girl bowlers. The cost of bowling (including bowling shoes) and pizza/soda is only $12 ($5 for children 10 and under), $ 8 for our student and scholar friends from China. We need to plan the number participating. Please contact Nancy 518-2716343 nancearb@gmail.com to let her know that you will attend. Also let her know if you need ride or if you can provide rides.
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Newsletter Information


Next NL Deadline April 15


     We invite you to submit articles for the newsletter to Editor Xin Ni, 9 Knolls Rd, Niskayuna, NY 12309 or email at nixin1@gmail.com. Tell us what you want and we will do our best to provide you with more information. Next deadline: April 15th, 2011.

















Events





. Steering Committee meetings are open to anyone interested on March 22, 2011 and April 11, 2011 starting at 7 PM at 112 Chestnut St. Albany











January Speaker Program on January 23


    In his Sunday afternoon, end-of-January program, Gene Damm started with the question, Who Is Liu Xiaobo? Liu is a dissident Chinese intellectual who was awarded the 2010 Nobel Peace Prize in absentia for "his long and non-violent struggle for human rights in China" while serving an eleven-year prison sentence for "inciting subversion of state power". Liu was at Columbia in June 1989 but he hurried back to Beijing and urged students to leave Tianamen Square to avoid bloodshed but also condemned the Chinese government for cracking down and killing students. The discussion then turned to the question, what is meant by "human rights?" The discussion was especially timely because the meeting came a few days after President Hu Jintao's state visit with President Barack Obama. President Obama spoke of human rights as freedom of speech, the press, association, demonstration and religion. President Hu admitted that more needs to be done in China but he defined human rights as the right to subsistence, health care, education and housing which is different from President Obama's definition. This proved to be a very interesting afternoon.





Coming Soon:   


       


Annual Bowling And Pizza Party              Mar 6


Agony Uncle Bob Herman Speaking        Mar 13        


USCPFA Annual Potluck Dinner               Mar 27      Annual Banquet                                          Apr 14

















Snowshoeing Event Fun For All!


    


    Once again we enjoyed our annual snowshoeing event at the Five Rivers Environmental Center. If this February was different, it was because we had lots of crunchy snow on the ground. We had a wonderful guide to explain the animal habitat. Did you know that deer adjust their stomachs so they can eat twigs in winter months? I didn't either. We saw a live owl in a cage and the mouse he'd eat for lunch. Outside the Center's main building, we saw blue jays and a bright red cardinal.


     After snowshoeing we drove to St. Stephen's Church in Delmar. We were all hungry after our outdoor walk. There was a lineup in front of the microwave so our Chinese students and visiting scholars could heat up their delicious dishes to share. Gene's famous chili wasn't as juicy as it could have been but Rezsin boiled a pot of hotdogs perfectly. Lou brought a pizza.


     Once again, the young people entertained us with songs as they did at the cooking demonstration. So much talent and self-confidence to make their parents proud. Is this the beginning of an event tradition?


     We met new friends and got better acquainted with old friends. The hardest chore of the day was to get the snowshoes to fit tight and keep them properly spaced so we didn't trip as we walked on the trail
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Message








USCPFA Annual Cooking Demonstration held on February 5th 2011 at the Westminster Presbyterian Church.


    Our Annual cooking demonstration at Westminster Presbyterian Church was, as always a popular event. We had three Chefs demonstrating and more than forty people attending our event. The majority of our attendees were Chinese scholars and their families, who came to share and enjoy the Chinese New Year with us.


    The Chefs all described themselves as average cooks, but they all out did themselves with their wonderful dishes! Neither Kirk nor I barely got a taste of any of their dishes, because they were obviously so delicious!


    Our first Chef Shuling Zhang made a mouth watering Chicken and mushroom dish. Our second Chef Liqun Ma made a fantastic fish and tomato dish. Qiaoyi Zhang was our final chef and she made two wonderful dishes for us: Fish Head soup with sour vegetables and Tofu and Tofu and Tree ear fungus. We were so fortunate to have such incredible chefs demonstrating for us!


    After the demonstration, we shared their dishes and a potluck dinner and had plenty of interesting conversation.  All that attended introduced themselves and then we were given a wonderful treat; several of the children of the scholars played the piano or sang Chinese or American songs. They were all excellent; you could have heard a pin drop as they performed!


    If you have never attended one of our cooking demonstrations, what are you waiting for? Our cooking demonstrations have always been one of our most popular events! In future we will always plan them on the Chinese New year, as it adds to the festivities.  So make sure you join the fun next year!


--


-
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Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang    518-782-0746 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo@yahoo.com" ��kkhbravo@yahoo.com�  (9 Hunters Run Blvd, Cohoes, NY 12047)


Vice President: Bob Swire   518 -399-7356


Treasurer: Nancy Meyer   518-271-6343 nancearb@peoplepc.com


Secretary: Alison Stonbely 518-944-1614 devonalison1@yahoo.com 


Events: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" ��� HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=017C57F2-EF90-46A0-B56B-A70BC113A357&start=0&len=3801&src=&type=x&to=melschinafriends@yahoo.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1aec69bbfd3b6aede5e27ccf53d3cdf338" �melschinafriends@yahoo.com��


Programs (monthly): Gene Damm � HYPERLINK "mailto:gdamm@nycap.rr.com" ��gdamm@nycap.rr.com� Phone: 518-482-7675


Membership – Hank Williams 518-456-6886, � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com� (46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084)











Type of Membership


Student -- $10


Senior -- $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40














Quick View Calendar





Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA				





Name ____________________________________________________	





Address __________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip __________________________________________





Phone ____________________________________________________          Circle one of the above





Email ____________________________________________________


		     


Amount enclosed* ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o Hank Williams, 46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084. 


Email: � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com�





All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter 


* Donations are Tax Deductible to extent allowed by law.











Date�
Event�
Location�
Time�
Page�
�
Sun, Mar 6�
Annual Bowling And Pizza Party�
DEL LANES�
12:30 PM�
1�
�
Sun, Mar 13 �
Agony Uncle Bob Herman To Speak�
Guilderland Public Library�
2:00 PM�
1�
�
Sun, Mar 27�
USCPFA Annual Table Tennis Tournament And Potluck Dinner�
Chinese Community Center building�
3:00 PM�
2�
�
Thu. Apr 14�
Annual Banquet�
Dragon Buffet �
5:30 PM�
2�
�






NEWS FROM AROUND THE EASTERN REGION�    The New York City Chapter's Spring plans include a China speaker at a Restaurant and elections for new chapter officers in April...Northern New Jersey O. C. recently made a Chinese New Year power point presentation to Johnson and Johnson Consumer & Personal Products Worldwide Company located in Morris Plains, N. J. The presentation was targeted to the A.S.I.A group (Asian Society for Innovation & Achievement). O.C. President Hongru (Jim) Lee used slides to introduce Chinese culture, customs, and New Year, China's economy. He introduced our USCPFA organization to the group to promote our membership. He was accompanied by members Patricia Talmadge and Alicia Del Sasso...


    Longtime Portland Main Chapter activist, Craig Dietrich, continues to edit a well-organized and informative chapter newsletter. They had a committee meet on Jan. 15 to prepare crafts for their annual Chinese New Year Celebration which was held on Feb. 5...In 2011 the USCPFA National Convention will be held in Kansas City. In 2013 the National Convention returns to the Eastern Region. One ER chapter is already recruiting members for a convention planning committee. Can you guess which one? (To be continued!)... The Washington DC O.C. continues to build interest. Their treasurer was one of the volunteers at the White House in helping to organize President Hu's visit, they have also recently drafted their By-Kaws.


 


SUNYA Chinese Scholars and Students Speak At Guilderland MS Diversity Day


    On Friday Morning January 14, four SUNY scholars and students volunteered to make presentations about China to 8th grade students at Guilderland Middle School. Zhuocao (Sandy) Ling (from Beijing), Qinjie Meng and Hua Qin (both frm Shanghai) and Qiaoyi Zhang (from Harbin) prepared excellent power point presentations about specific aspects of China's Cultures (including language, scenery, food, fan dance and phikosophy/history) as they engaged a very respectful, attentive and willing to participate audience (in four sessions) in a fascinating interactive program. The USCPFA really appreciates their willingness to take the time to make this type of presentation.


    American and Chinese ghost stories enjoyed by all--grownups and children alike. The evening ended with a very impressive piano concert by three of our Chinese friends and everyone took home an apple or two and looked forward to Halloween 2011.











�





President’s Message 


  


  


I hope you all had a very good Chinese New Year! People in China celebrate Chinese New Year for 15 days! I think we should do the same here to celebrate Christmas and New Year. Our cooking demonstration took place on February 5, which was a celebration of the New Year with our members and friends from China.   


  


Although it has been a snowy and cold winter, attendances at our events were very good. We all had fun and good time. March and April are two busy months with many events. These events include regular annual events and interesting speaker program. I am looking forward to seeing you at the events and the Annual Banquet. 


  �                                     Kirk








US-China Peoples Friendship Association


President - Kirk Huang


Membership Chair – Hank Williams


46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084











                                  


                                   


























March–April 2011 Issue











     A REMINDER --Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" ��www.uscpfany.org�





* Do you have an email address? Send it to Mel if you'd like to be added to our "USCPFA Update" information and reminders


�                                       





Events





Quick View Calendar








Agony Uncle Bob Herman To Speak March 13th


    


    In China he is called an agony uncle. In the US, an advice columnist or a lonely hearts columnist. Bob Herman, a successful economist who lives in the Capital District, began answering questions from young people in China about broken relationships and keys to success decades ago in such magazines as Overseas English based in Shanghai and English Salon in Beijing. He has written several books about his experiences.


 


    Bob will be our guest at the monthly program on Sunday, March 13th at 2 PM at the Guilderland Public Library, Rte. #20 (Western Ave.) on the left, wo miles past Rte. #155. Contact Gene Damm at gdamm@nycap.rr.com for rides. Bob will be there to answer your most sensitive personal questions with a philosophical style, which has been compared to the wisdom of Confucius!








USCPFA Annual Table Tennis Tournament And Potluck Dinner - Sunday March 27th 2011.





    On March 27th 2011, we will have our Annual Table Tennis Tournament and pot luck dinner at the Chinese Community Center building, 11 Avis Drive, Latham, from 3.00p.m -7.00 p.m. This Tournament is fun for all levels of players and all the family. We start with short friendly games, gradually eliminating players until we reach the semi finals and finals; where we have full games and are able to enjoy watching the true masters at play! We follow the games by sharing a delicious potluck dinner and good conversation. Please bring your best players to win and a dish to share! 


    The Table Tennis Tournament has always been a favorite activity and has been a tradition of our Chapter for a long time. It was held at the home of Sissy and Mel Horowitz for many years, until it became so popular that we needed two tables to play! Past champions have included Professor Lefu Gu, who was a Champion for two years, some Americans and many Chinese students and scholars! Please come and enjoy the fun. Please e-mail Alison devonalison1@yahoo.com or leave a message on her cell at: 518 944 -1614, to let us know you will be attending or if you need a ride or can provide rides.









































